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April   1,   2020  
 
Dear   Avoca   Central   School   Community:  
 
Our   school   system   is   committed   to   protecting   student,   teacher,   and   staff   health.    To   protect   our   school  
community,   Avoca   School   District   tests   our   schools'   drinking   water   for   lead.    We   have   been   proactive   over   the  
last   two   years   changing   out   many   of   our   old   drinking   fountains   with   new   ones   to   ensure   our   water   is   safe.  
 
Why   Test   School   Drinking   Water   for   Lead?  
High   levels   of   lead   in   drinking   water   can   cause   health   problems.    Lead   is   most   dangerous   for   pregnant   women,  
infants,   and   children   under   6   years   old.    Exposure   to   high   levels   of   lead   during   pregnancy   contributes   to   low  
birth   weight   and   developmental   delays   in   infants.    In   young   children,   lead   exposure   can   lower   IQ   levels,   affect  
hearing,   reduce   attention   span,   and   interfere   with   school   performance.    At   very   high   levels,   lead   can   even   cause  
brain   damage.  
 
To   protect   public   health,   the   U.S.   Environmental   Protection   Agency   (EPA)   suggests   that   schools   and   daycare  
facilities   test   their   drinking   water   for   lead   and   take   action   if   levels   are   at   or   over   20   parts   per-billion   (ppb).    In  
NYS   regulations   were   enacted   to    require    testing   of   drinking   water   for   lead   at   a   more   stringent   level   of   15   parts  
per-billion   (ppb).    If   lead   is   found   at   any   water   outlet   at   levels   above   15   parts   per-billion   (ppb),   the   NYS  
Department   of   Health   and   Education   departments   require   taking   action   to   reduce   the   lead.  
 
Is   Our   School's   Drinking   Water   Safe?   
Yes,   our   schools'   water   is   100%   safe.   Avoca   School   District   tested   our   drinking   water   for   lead.   All   of   the   63  
water   outlet   samples   we   tested   0   showed   lead   levels   above   the   15   ppb   mark.  
 
How   Can   I   Learn   More?  
You   can   see   a   copy   of   all   of   our   water   testing   results   at   the   Superintendent’s   office,   which   is   open   Monday   to  
Friday   from   7:30   a.m.   to   4:00   p.m.   and   on   our   website   at   www.   avocacsd.org.   For   more   information   about   water  
quality   in   our   school,   please   contact   Michael   Oyer   at   607-566-3000   ext.   1126.   For   information   about   water  
quality   and   sampling   for   lead   at   home,   contact   your   local   water   supplier   or   state   drinking   water   agency.  
 
Respectfully,  

  
  
 
 

Superintendent  
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